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SITUATION IN THE SOUTH ATLANTIC

THE CHIEF OF THE DEFENCE STAFF said that a total o

prisoners remained in British hands: these included the 10 captured

on South Thule and 35 engineers who had volunteered to help with mine
clearing. Details had been given to ths International Committee of the
Red Cross. The prisoners were now living on board ship at Port Stanley
and there was no special urgency about getting them away. One of the
Argentine volunteers had been injured in the course of mine clearing
operations. Rehabilitation on the Islands was proceeding and

Port Stanley airfield was now usable to its full width. The mattiing
required for temporary extension of the airfield was expected to be in
place before the end of August and would have a life of about 2 years.
An early decision would be required on whether the airfield was to be
permanently extended since the construction work involved would also
take about 2 years. Because of shortage of accommodation as well as
for other reasons, an urgent priority was to reduce force levels on the
Islands: deterrence against the continuing medium term risk of Argentine
military harassment would be less a matter of the size of the garrison

than of the presence of a nuclear submarine and Phantom aircraft.

THE PRIME MINISTER, summing up the discussion, said that there would
appear to be no alternative to authorising the permanent extension of
Port Stanley airfield: considerable expenditure would clearly have to

be incurred in order to establish the Islands' viability. The question

whether to return the Argentine prisoners on the basis of a unilateral

British statement that active hostilities were at an end would need to
be addressed in the light of the outstanding Argentine reply to the
latest British message which had been delivered by the Swiss Embassy

in Buenos Aires on 2 July. It would be helpful to have a military
assessment of the pros-and cons of returning all or some of the
prisoners in the absence of explicit Argentine acceptance that
hostilities were at an end. She noted that there would be legal
justification for maintaining the Total Exclusion Zone and the 12 mile
restriction (at least on Argentine submarines) as long as there was no
formal cessation of hostilities: the question whether to maintain these
restrictions,and if so in what form, would also need to be considered in

the light of the Argentine reply to the latest British message.
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The Sub-Committee

1l

of the military arguments for and against returning
Argentine prisoners,on the lines indicated by the
Prime Minister in her summing up.

2. Invited the Defence Secretary, in consultation with
the Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary and the Attorney
to make recommendations as to the continuation in force
Total Exclusion Zone and the 12 mile restriction in the
of the Argentine response to the latest British message.

Cabinet Office

5 July 1982
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